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Thoughts from the Editor

Recently the national organization sent out an email to the membership asking you to take a few minutes to fill out a
survey. Please take a the time to answer the survey questions. The National organization really needs the input from the
membership. They are asking questions about your likes and dis-likes with the NMRA. Would like to see the NMRA offer
a digital version of the magazine? They are asking your input on many subjects that will make the national organization
more accessible to you as a member and provide new and better benefits. Please take the time to answer the questions
and help make this the best organization it can be.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

2016 Election News

In conferring with our Division and Region Bylaws we will not need to have ballots cast for this year's election. Three open
spots with three people running allows for no need to cast your vote. There are a total of seven Board Members and with
only three up for re-election (less than a majority) each is automatically selected.

Superintendent : Jack Chase

Board of Directors : Geoffrey Carter and Steve Moore

Congratulations, gentlemen!

2016 Election Committee,

Jim Wanlass
Rick Luther
Alan Anderson
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What Happened Last Month

The November 19, 2016 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation on "Health, Aging and Modeling"
presented by Stan Jennings. What is the most important thing in you life? YOUR HEALTH! Without good health, one can
have a difficult time with the second most important thing...MODEL RAILROADING! This presentation provided tips about
dealing with aging yet continuing your model railroading hobby. There were tips on heart health, keeping lungs working
well and a couple of other staying-healthy tips; most of clinic was devoted to eye health and safety. An important thing to
always remember is...

IF IT DOES NOT FEEL RIGHT, IT IS NOT RIGHT.

40% of first heart attacks are fatal and many heart attacks are silent. See your doctor regularly and pay attention to what
your body is telling you. What is the best way to avoid minimize serious injuries and fatalities in automobile incidents? Seat
belts, no distracted driving, don't fixate on anything, keep the eyes moving.

PROTECT YOUR LUNGS!!!

Use protective breathing gear!
Especially when using power tools, making any sort of dust

and painting.

What is your body's most important, least protected organ? Your eyes! Use common sense and be "Eye Smart",

especially if there are children around for whom you're setting an example. Use proper task lighting. Two 60 watt or one
150 watt lights at 18”-24” is about right. Which is more important, magnification or depth of field? The usual modeling
distance is 8 to 13 inches so choose your magnification appropriately. There are many ways to maintain good
magnification with reading glasses, clip-on magnifiers for glasses and products specifically design for hobby use.
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Trains & Christmas

Presented by Dale Angell

Trains & Christmas and the story of the railroads of Parley's Canyon.

Two Presentations

A.C. Gilbert / American Flyer

Presented by Jim Buckley

A short presentation about A.C. Gilbert, manufacturer of American Flyer trains.

Modesto & Empire Traction / Western Railway Museum

Presented by Stan Jennings

A short presentation on the history of the Modesto & Empire Traction and the Western Railway Museum
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Tips and Techniques

Gerry Leone’s Salt Weathering Technique

Have you ever visited a really well-done layout and noticed how realistically weathered the rolling stock looks and
wondered how you might make yours look similar? Master Model Railroader, Gerry Leone, shares a great tip for
weathering model railroad paint to look like the real deal with blistering, pock-marked and peeling finishes. He employs a
technique that the pros use – coarse salt.

As this technique calls for a little practice to get it just right, Gerry suggests working first on an old boxcar, building or
scrap piece of styrene. He paints the entire car the color of rust-brown.

Then, using a paintbrush (and this takes some practice to know how much water to use), he spreads a little water on the
places where rust is likely to form – on bottom sills and along rivet seams. While still wet, he sprinkles on coarse salt (any
type of large-granule salt will do, like Kosher or pretzel salt). Don’t worry about being sloppy; there will be some wastage
but some will stick.

When dry (about 15 minutes), airbrush the entire car the overall desired color when the car was newer. Airbrush from a
distance so the paint is nearly dry when it hits the car. Paint that’s too wet will be absorbed by the salt and the granules
will loosen. You’ll also lose some salt by just the force of the airbrushed paint, so don’t worry. When the paint is dry,
simply rub your finger over the salt and remove it. It will reveal the rust color beneath, looking like peeling and blistering
paint. Gerry finishes the car off with decals, and weathers the pock-marked areas with a couple different shades (light
and dark) of rust-colored pastel chalks to add to the illusion of some newer- and older-looking rust patches.

It’s a great technique for weathering model railroad paint which, the more you practice, the better you’ll become using it..
And it makes your rolling stock look like they’ve spent a lot of hard years of service on your pike.

This is an excerpt from Model Railroad Academy for more info go to: https://www.modelrailroadacademy.com/
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

For those that would like to get some real hands on experience or chance to sharpen your layout
building skills, please consider helping out with the layouts we are building for the Discovery
Gateway. The layouts are being built as an instructional tool that staff can use for educational
programs for children and adults. Each layout is built on wheels so that it can be easily moved in
and out of their public workshop rooms.

Work sessions are scheduled for every Tuesday from 10 am to 12 pm and from 10 am to 12 pm the morning of our
regularly scheduled event on the third Saturday of the month. Please contact Blaine at bholbro1466@earthlink.net or by
phone at 801-580-1459 for more information and to confirm the work session time.

The latest photo update on progress of the layout and "Pizza Box" layouts.

Blaine Holbrook
Director at Large, Northern Division, NMRA
801-580-1459
bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

On November 26th we operated at Lee Nicholas' world class Utah Colorado Western
layout for a great Ops Session. Everyone that attended had a great time. If you want to
learn how to operate a layout this is one to not miss! Get on the roster for the next time
we have the opportunity to operate on Lee's layout.

The next DOGs session hasn't been confirmed yet. I will let you know by the event this Saturday or send out a crew call
to everybody on the roster as soon as I know something.

Contact me at jack.r.chase@gmail.com to be added to the roster.

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

Many people are reflective this time of the year. We just had Thanksgiving where
sharing what you are thankful for is a big part of the holiday. Christmas is coming
up fast and that’s also a time for sharing. One thing I have found with model
railroading is that when you get busy and don’t have as much modeling time as
you would like it’s OK. Your trains will be there when you do have more time and
their feelings won’t be hurt at all! It’s fine to spend more time with family and
friends. If they come over to your house you can even share your trains. Let them
know what you have been working on and let them run some trains. Don’t forget to
listen to what they have been up to.

As far as the AP goes in our Division we have had a lot of progress these last
couple of months! Below is a list of what has been earned. Some will be handed out at the upcoming Division Event. The
AP Certificates have to go to National and take longer to get back so they will be presented at another time.

One thing I want to point out that Mike had several structures judged and they did not get enough points for a merit
award. He took our suggestions and made some changes and improvements and brought them back to be re-evaluated.
When I saw them I said they look much better out of the display case but then I realized that it was because he had
improved them! I’m glad he didn’t get frustrated and took the next step to improve. That’s awesome and the real example
of how when we work together, we can enjoy the journey together!

Golden Spike Award

Mike Petruzzelli
Geoffrey Carter
Robert Gerald

Merit Awards

John Laser – 4 for his locomotives
Mike Petruzzelli – 2 for structures
Jim Wanlass – 2 for structures
Al Badham – 1 for cars

AP Certificates:

Association Volunteer

Jack Chase
Geoffrey Carter

Master Builder – Motive Power

John Laser

Master Builder – Structures

Jim Wanlass

Jim Wanlass - Merit Award Structures Al Badham - Merit Award Cars

John Laser - Merit Award Locomotives Mike Petruzzelli - Merit Award Structures

Jim Wanlass

AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Division News Items

The 26th Annual Ophir, Tintic & Western Train Show

January 13th and 14th 2017

Friday 3:00 PM to 9:00 PM - Saturday 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM

In the "Big Red Show Barn" at

Thanksgiving Point

 3303 North Thanksgiving Way in Lehi, Utah

From the North I-15 Exit 284 or from the South Exit 282

Adults $7.00, Children 10 and under are FREE!

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there
are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at
the July Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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Layout Tours

The December layout tour featured a new layout that many of us have never had a chance to see nor even knew it
existed. The layout is a freelanced version entitled "The Tour of Utah". It does not follow a specific rail line in Utah. The
"Tour" portion of the name comes from the various scenery elements that used on the layout that are representative of the
various areas of Utah.  Our host for the tour was Scot Meyers. Scot works with the Utah Developmental Center in
American Fork helping adults with disabilities. They use the layout as a therapeutic escape for the students at the
campus. Scot, along with other modelers, are building a very nice layout. The layout runs on DCC and can be controlled
with JMRI. There are many nice mini-scenes on the layout that provide a great deal of character and interest. Scot
explains that many of the techniques they have used on layout were learned from watching Youtube videos. It was a very
enjoyable "Tour of Utah". Thank you Scot!

Our next layout tour will be the 26th Annual Ophir, Tintic & Western Train Show at Thanksgiving Point. Stop by Friday, 
January 13th from 3 PM to 9 PM or Saturday the 14th from 10 AM to 6 PM. There will be layouts, vendors and more!
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

OPEN HOUSE!

Saturday, January 14 at Noon - 4 PM

840 North Beck Street in Salt Lake City, Utah. Everyone is invited!

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out at
www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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Classifieds

Super-V Mini Cradle

The Mini Cradle is just right for Z scale and N scale. The unique V shape gently holds cars and engines in any position
without harming delicate details. The Super-V Mini Cradle measures 12 inches long, 1 inch high, and 2 inches wide. $5.95
+ $2 S/H ea. K.I.S.S. Method Inc. www.kissmethodinc.com. 9199 So. Mountain Laurel Ln. West Jordan UT 84081.
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them that

will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by email at:

professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact the

club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s Museum

of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at (801)
641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville. Contact

Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union Station.
Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem) at
7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit their website
at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website
at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85, two

blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from Memorial

Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by
phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS mail at:

4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS mail

at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western
Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to have
trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website
at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah. Meets

the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website at http://utahtca.com
/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Stan Jennings

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Blaine Holbrook

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Stan Jennings

Layout Tours: Pete Harmon

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Janet Jennings

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center

444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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